Menno Bulletin Weekly Bulletin Announcements for June 22, 2014

2014 Church Motto: "The Lord your God is with you, he is mighty to save. He will take great delight in you, he will quiet you with his love, he will rejoice over you with singing." Zeph. 3:17

Witmer Heights Church Life Activities Calendar

June 29 – Community Hymn Sing at Stumptown Mennonite Church – 7:00 pm. All invited!

July 9 – Worship Team meeting – 7:00 pm.

July 13 – Fellowship meal at noon

Message

Sunday, June 22
Michael Howes

Sunday, June 29
Michael Howes

Greeters John J. Landis and Becky Nolt Rose Kennel and Kathryn Landis

~Witmer Heights is helping with the CVCCS summer lunch program again this summer. If you have interest in volunteering, sign up at church this Sunday or email Sophia Mast at Sophia.m.mast@gmail.com. Thanks for your willingness to be Christ's hands and feet in our community. ~Sophia

~The Sunday school project for the summer quarter (June, July, August) will be for Water Street Ministries. In addition to children's offerings, adults may contribute by marking your check or giving envelope "S.S. Project" and it will be credited to that project.

Water Street Mission Statement: Our purpose is to advance the kingdom of God through the gospel of Jesus Christ and do missionary, relief, and rescue work of all kinds.

Water Street Ministries History: Since 1905, the Water Street Mission (located at 210 S. Prince Street, Lancaster) has been providing rescue and renewal for homeless men, women and children. They serve the homeless and hungry of Lancaster County, PA with the goal to provide comprehensive support to individuals who find themselves in the traumatic crisis of homelessness. They facilitate life change by providing stable shelter, three meals a day and connecting guests with behavioral health support through Christian counseling, medical and dental care, and career support services. The vision for each individual is to guide him or her out of the lifestyle that led to a state of homelessness, and into meeting his or her need for food and shelter. With a Christian worldview based on biblical truths, we are changing one life at a time.

Thirty-six people who submitted slips before or during the June business meeting affirmed the new persons who will join the existing Leadership Team. New positions begin in September. Thanks for your continued prayer support and efforts on behalf of the life of our congregation and the community

-Neil Reinford, Congregational chair

~There are actually several sign-up sheets on the website. <u>www.whmchurch.org</u>. On the black tool bar, go to 'Links' and a drop-down automatically appears that says sign up sheets.

The following options are there for the summer quarter:

Sunday School Teachers. and Worship Services

Login and enter your volunteer sign up or talk to Donna Reinford (S.S.) or Lorrie Stoltzfus (worship).

~Parent & Preschool Center Needs:

- 1) Volunteers for child care during Connections on Tuesday mornings (8:50 11:00) from September through April. You do not need to commit to every week; just one or two mornings during the school year would be a big help. We would also appreciate if you could put your name on our substitute list.
- 2) A Staff Person to teach the Four and Five Year Old Class during Connections on a Tuesday morning. This is a weekly paid position and the teacher is in charge of planning Bible Stories and Crafts and supervising playtime. For more information about either of these opportunities, please call the Parent and Preschool Office. 397-5717.
- 3) A working VCR and DVD Players or VCR/DVD Combo Player. Call the Preschool office. Thanks!

News from other sources and agencies:

~The 140-voice Mennonite Children's Choir of Lancaster itinerary:

Sunday, **June 22** at 7:30 p.m., MCCL will conclude its fifteenth year anniversary celebration with a concert at Lancaster Mennonite School's Calvin and Janet High Fine Arts Center. The concert is open to the public. Tickets are not required, but a freewill offering will be received. More information can be found at www.mennonitechildrenschoir.org, by emailing mccl@lancastermennonite.org., or by calling 717-455-7025.

~There are many events being promoted by Lancaster Conference that can be seen on their website instead of taking space in Menno Bulletin. Check this link http://www.lancasterconference.org/events/calendar.php. weekly for any new events or updates. Updated: June 18.